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Aurora Australis (Southern Lights) over Rissington Cemetery, Napier 
11 March 2024 

 

 
Welcome to the B- P Guild: Issue #264 of Te Pukapuka 
     --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
  
Greetings from the Editor  
This is my first issue of Te Pukapuka, I will endeavour to keep up with the 
high standard that Peter had, and Joyce Telfer before him.  
I will endeavour to keep all members informed on the goings on of the Baden-
Powell Guild in New Zealand and around the world. There will also be articles 
and news from the New Zealand Scout and Guide Fellowship and the Asia-
Pacific Region. 
Lesley 
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Welcome to your New Team 
Following a meeting of the National Executive, it gives me great pleasure to 
announce the appointments of Graham Johnson as National Baden-Powell 
Guildmaster and National Baden-Powell Guild Treasurer and Glenys Kirby as 
National Baden-Powell Guild Secretary. I will fill the role of National Deputy 
Guildmaster until the end of the year, to assist with their transition into the 
roles. 
I trust you will give them your full support, the same as you have given me, 
over the last 6 years. 
I will let them tell you about themselves. 

 
Graham Johnson 
Founding member of the Petane scout 
group which involved cubs and scouts. 
Assistant leader for the Scinde scout 
group for six years and then the scout 
leader for a further three years. 
Then Margaret McKibbin and Glenys 
Kirby found me and hence the Little John 
Baiden-Powell Guild to assist with Napier 
conference for the National Baden-Powell 
Guild AGM. Then I became a treasurer for 
the next seven years. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Registered Office of National Headquarters of the Baden-Powell Guild of NZ Inc 
is:  Unit 2/161 Vigor Brown Street, Napier 4110      
The Baden-Powell Guild of NZ Inc and Local Scout and Guide Fellowships are 
affiliated through the New Zealand Fellowship to the INTERNATIONAL SCOUT AND 
GUIDE FELLOWSHIP, and all members are also members of the International 
Fellowship. 
‘Te Pukapuka’ is a New Zealand Registered magazine and is published 5 times a year. 
Scouting and ISGF members are invited to use any material contained herein 
without permission. Acknowledgements in their magazine with a courtesy copy to 
the Editor, would be appreciated. All other rights are RESERVED. 
Copy for Te Pukapuka should be sent before the 1st of the month of publication. E.g. 
for the July issue that would be by 1st July. 
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Glenys Kirby 

Guiding History 
1955 Started Brownies in Mosgiel Dunedin 
1958-1964 Girl Guide with the 1st St Chads Meadowbank 
Auckland 
1965-1968 Girl Guide Cadet Branch 
1968-1970 Lieutenant Girl Guides St Aidens Remuera 
Auckland 
1970-1972 Tawny Owl Marewa Brownies Napier 
1976 1978 Girl Guide Captain Red Shield Guides Napier 
Scouting History 
1981 Asst Scout Leader to St Patrick’s Napier (2nd Female SL 
in Napier) First left before I started. 
1984 Scout Leader St Patricks Napier 
1984 Lone Scout Leader Waiapu Zone (Held 2 Warrants) 
1986 Assistant SL Scinde Scout Troop Napier 
1987-1995 Scout Leader Scinde Napier 
1990 National Training Course Tatum 
2014- 2024 Little John B-P Guild Secretary 
Awards 
• 1965 Queens Guide 
• 1985 Wood Beads (Scout Section) 
• 1987 Chief Scout Commendation 
• 1993 Medal of Merit 
• 1990-1995 NZ Mountain Safety Bushcraft instructor.  

 Courses and Jamborees 
Assisted running Bushcraft courses for Scouts in the Waiapu area 
Assisted with Sandford and Cossgrove Courses 
Assisted with training new leaders 
 Attended the 1990 Mystery Creek Jamboree 
Attended the 1993 Trentham Jamboree 
 

 
Baden-Powell Guild AGM Weekend 2025 

 
To be held in Napier Sat 5 - Sun 6 April 2025, add this 

date to your diaries. 
A visit to Rissington, resting place of ‘Little John’ 

and where we donated for the cemetery restoration, 
is on the programme. 

Contact Graham Johnson on 027 227 4127 or Glenys 
Kirby on 021 202 2177 



  
 

4 
 

Minutes of the Baden-Powell Guild AGM held in Christchurch on  
15th March 2024 

 
Welcome: The attendees were welcomed by the Guildmaster, Lesley Bowers, 
and the Patron, Margaret Blair-Young.  The Patron then read the Prayer.  King 
Charles II coronation badges and NZSSGF recruitment badges were handed 
out to all present. 
 
Roll Call:  A Roll Call of members present was taken from the back of the AGM 
Booklet; 
Lesley Bowers, National Guildmaster & Auckland Branch; Cheryl Dalzell, 
National Secretary/Treasurer & Town and Country; Margaret Blair-Young, 
National Patron & Murihiku Branch; Gary Froggatt, NZSGF & Auckland 
Branch; Margaret McKibbin, NZSGF & Little John Branch; Mike Crane, 
NZSGF & Town and Country; Helen Mitchell, Town and Country & Trefoil 
Guild;  Carolyn Froggatt, Steve Hurley, Vicki Hurley, Sheryl Phillips, Paul 
Phillips, Auckland Branch; Graham Johnson, Glenys Kirby, Barbara Taylor, 
Bet Wilson, Little John Branch; 
Erena Weavers, Warwick Bruce, Sally Cole, Murihiku Branch; Jean Bell, 
Kath Kilgour, Yvonne Hopkins, Jo Read, Christchurch Branch; Peter 
McInnes, Judy Brown, Town and Country: 
Also present on Zoom: Sue and Alan Page from UK Baden-Powell Guild (2 
mins to Midnight there), Greg Davies from Australian Baden-Powell Guild and 
AsPac (11 am there).  Also joining were Mariyam Shakeela, ASPAC Committee 
Chair, from Maldives, presently in London, and Allan McDonald from 
Whangarei (now a Town and Country member). 
Guest Attendee: Paul Van Herpt, National Scout Museum Secretary was 
present. 
 
Apologies:  
Auckland Branch: Mary Davies, Grahame and Eleanor Gauld, Warren Whyte, 
Ann Connors, Cheryl and Ian Davey 
Christchurch Branch: Tony Inglis  
Wanganui-Manawatu Branch: Yvonne Parson, Glad Carlin  
Nelson Branch; Allan Lockyer  
Central Otago Branch: Kay and Rodney Jopson, Jean Mowatt, Viona & Trevor 
Dyke 
Town & Country Branch: Scott and Anousha Tingey, Joy Johnston 
Joan McInnes (Town & Country) and Mollie Woods (Christchurch Branch) put 
in their apologies as they were attending the Trefoil Guild meeting which was 
being held at the same time. 
Moved: Gary Froggatt, Seconded: Graham Johnson 
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Gone Home during 2023-2024:  
Auckland Branch: Margaret Nyberg, (20 Yrs),  
Dunedin Branch: Ross Matthews (28 Yrs), Christina McConnell (5 Yrs) 
Little John Branch: Shirley Hall (47 Yrs), Betty Sullivan (31 Yrs) 
Wanganui-Manawatu Branch: Judith Tamblyn (19 Yrs)  
Town & Country: Ray Johnston (23 Yrs) 
Moved: Erena Weavers, Seconded Margaret McKibbin 
 
Minutes of the 2023 AGM: 
The previous Minutes were published in the Te Pukapuka as well as in the 
Booklet so I will take it that you all read them. Moved as a true copy Warwick 
Bruce, Seconded Peter McInnes. 
 
Matters Arising: 
Jo Read, Christchurch Branch – Did the CEO reply to her letter in 2023? 
Answer: yes and the reply was recorded in the 2023 Minutes and also a copy 
was sent to her. 
 
National Guildmaster’s Annual Report: 
As published in the AGM Booklet.  Moved by Lesley Bowers and seconded by 
Gary Froggatt 
 
National Patron’s Report: 
As published in the AGM Booklet. 
 
Te Pukapuka report: 
Peter McInnes gave his last Report as published in the AGM Booklet.  Joan 
McInnes was asked to join our meeting for a presentation to her and Peter for 
their good work over the last 10 years.   
Nominations for people interested in taking the job on were opened.  Steve 
Hurley said David Thorpe from Auckland is prepared to take it on as a 
combined newsletter when/if we combine in the future.  (The merger will be 
discussed further on in the Agenda.) 
Lesley Bowers is happy to take it over in the interim until such time.   
It was moved that these options be accepted by Margaret Blair-Young and 
seconded by Sally Cole. Carried. 
 
Financial Report: 
A report was given by the Treasurer.  It was moved that the Financial Report 
be accepted by Bet Wilson and seconded by Graham Johnson. 
Trading Post 2023 and Forecast Budget 2024 was produced in the booklet.  
The budget is getting very difficult to project with all the stops and starts that 
Covid-19 and adverse weather has presented. 
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Election of National Guildmaster: 
Gary Froggatt took over the Chair and reported that Lesley Bowers has 
completed her six years as National Guildmaster and as laid out in the 
Constitution is not able to do another term.  No nominations have been 
received to date and none were forthcoming from the floor.  The present 
Guildmaster can therefore stand for a further finite period – 3 months.  A 
discussion then followed led by Jo Read, Christchurch Branch, who gave her 
opinion of what happened in the past and registered her objection to Lesley 
Bowers continuing and according to her we would have to change the 
Constitution.  Sally Cole, Murihiku Branch, asked if we could go “outside the 
border” and “do” the 3 months and then vote Lesley Bowers in for a further 3 
years.  Comment from Paul van Herpt – the Constitution will need to be 
changed by the end of the year as stated by the Incorporated Societies Act 
2022 which has been updated.  
Gary Froggatt, Auckland Branch, moved: That Lesley Bowers be asked to 
continue for a further period or until another Guildmaster can take on the 
role.  Graham Johnson, Little John Branch, seconded the proposal.  Jo Read, 
Christchurch Branch, asked that the motion be amended to state that it was 
only for 3 months.  Only 6 were in favour of this amendment, so the amendment 
failed.  Original motion was carried. 
 
Jo Read, Christchurch Branch, asked if the Incorporated Societies will be told 
of the changes against the Constitution.  Yes, this will be carried out.  This will 
also be talked about tomorrow at the NZSGF Triennial meeting. 
Lesley Bowers will take over for 3 months and then a meeting will be held by 
Zoom when it will be stressed that the Constitution will be updated as well. 
 
Margret Blair-Young was confirmed as the National Patron for a further term.  
Gary Froggatt moved that nominations be closed. 
 
National Council of the New Zealand Scout and Guide Fellowship 
representatives. This is made up of two Baden-Powell Guild members, two 
Trefoil Guild members, two LSGF members and three Ex-Officio members. 
Gary Froggatt nominated Steve Hurley, Auckland Branch, and Gary also is 
willing to continue as well.  Steve Hurley accepted the position.  Thanks to 
Margaret McKibbin, Little John Branch, the retiring representative, for her 
attendance to date since 2022. 
 
Venue for 2025 AGM: 
Gary Froggatt suggested that the next AGM be held in Wellington in an effort 
to get a Branch there.  Lesley Bowers suggested that we do it by Zoom every 
2nd year and the alternate year face to face. As well as the Triennial every 3rd 
year.   Other suggestions were also made.  Gary suggested we ask our Zoom 
attendees – Greg Davies from Australia said that their annual meetings are 
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held in person but in between they Zoom.  The in-person AGM are held in the 
big cities around Australia.    He strongly recommended we continue with the 
in-person if possible for the Fellowship which you don’t have on Zoom.  
Mariyam Shakeela, who joined us on Zoom and travels around the world a lot 
as the AsPac Committee Chair (and in London at the moment), recommends 
the face-to-face meetings as much as possible.   
We will have to come back to this later in the year.  No planning has been done 
at the moment for Wellington. 
 
Action Plan 2022-2025:  
Produced In the back of the AGM booklet once again.  A good way to grow your 
Guild.    Put in each year in the hopes that people will read and act on it. 
 
Scouts NZ Update: 
Gary Froggatt wrote to the National CEO to provide a report of 2023 activities 
of Scouts NZ for this meeting.  Unfortunately the National Scouts AGM meeting 
in Auckland this weekend so no report received.  Last year only three people 
from Auckland attended; Gary and Carolyn Froggatt and Lesley Anderson. 
 
Scout Youth Foundation: 
Similar to the above.  Gary contacted SYF but got no reply.  $1.1m in for Scout 
Youth Foundation.  Steve Hurley, Auckland Branch, contacted Warwick Bell 
(the SYF Secretary) because they wanted to know where Auckland Branch’s 
contributions were going and he did hear back but only with the previous year’s 
reports. 
 
General Business: 
Asia Pacific Region Badges: We have received some badges to give away 
to every member this weekend from the AsPac representative from South 
Korea.  He has sent them by courier but unfortunately, they did not arrive in 
time.  Lesley wants every postal addresses of the Branches and she will post 
to them enough badges and pins for each member attending this AGM. (Mary 
Crane provided these) 
Discussion Papers: 
Two papers were included in the AGM Booklet.   
No 1: Proposed Merger Discussion Paper: Gary spoke to the merger 
proposal. The Discussion Paper was a result of the 2023 AGM in Tauranga, 
and written by Gary Froggatt, Helen Mitchell, Steve Hurley, and Scott Tingey.  
 
Following the presentation, it was opened to the floor for discussion on the 
Motion below: Current uniforms, present finances and programmes will not 
change and each ‘group’ will be staying within their separate entities, it is the 
title that will initially change and all be under the umbrella of the NZSGF.  This 
means, as one entity it is clearer and easier to explain what we stand for and 
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our purpose.  All ‘groups’ will end their Branch name with Scout and Guide 
Fellowship e.g. Rosetown Ramblers Scout and Guide Fellowship. 
 
Greg Davies said that in Australia they have had had problems and have 
restructured.  They have evolved.  SGFA role is a conduit of information 
between the world and Australia – not to interfere with separate branches.  
Their dress – not uniform – is kept simple – a T-shirt with a logo.  We need to 
look forward to attracting the younger people like they are in Australia – 25-35 
age group.     
 
Steve Hurley spoke about the Alumni which Guides and Scouts have as an 
alternative to Baden-Powell and Trefoil Guilds as well as Scouting Associates.  
We need to do something before they get our future or more possible members.   
 
Motion: That the Report on the proposal to merge the NZ Baden-Powell 
Guild, the Local Scout & Guide Fellowship Groups and the NZ Trefoil 
Guild into the NZ Scout & Guide Fellowship be received and endorsed in 
principle, that the Report & Motion be forwarded to all Guilds for 
discussion with a recommendation for adoption by simple majority and 
that branches vote by the 30th day of June 2024.   
 
Motion put by Gary Froggatt, seconded by Sheryl Phillips. 
A vote was taken for individuals present.  The 30th June vote will be one vote 
per Branch. 
Results of those attending were: 22 for, 1 against, 2 abstained. In principle we 
go ahead with this.   
 
No 2: A further letter from Christchurch Branch re the National Scout 
Museum 
Before going ahead with this discussion Paul van Herpt was invited to come 
forward and present his slide show about the Museum.  This was extremely 
interesting, very impressive and was well presented.  It showed that many 
hours of work had been carried out, over the years, with Scouts NZ to relocate 
the National Scout Museum to a permanent home.  No solution has yet been 
agreed on.  It answered most questions that people had about the Museum. 
Gary Froggatt suggested that we pass a motion that the Guild give their support 
that the National Scout Museum should continue. Carried 
Jo Read, Christchurch Branch, gave her comments and asked questions about 
the slide show that Paul van Herpt gave. 
Further discussion will continue tomorrow at the Triennial meeting.   
Lesley gave a gift to Paul to thank him for his presentation which was very good 
and very interesting. 
As we had to vacate the Conference Room so it could be set up for our dinner 
in the evening the meeting closed at 4.00 pm. 
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Post Script: 
After a very enjoyable dinner a certificate was presented to Peter McInnes.   
Lesley Bowers then showed a presentation on the NZSGF and how it was 
formed, connections to the ISGF etc.  It was very informative and certainly 
explained inter-relationships – helpful in preparing for the discussion to be held 
at the Triennial Meeting in the morning. 
Paul van Herpt re-presented his presentation on the National Scout Museum 
for the attendees who were not at the Baden-Powell Guild AGM. 
Jo Read (No 220) was presented with the Award for being the longest member 
present at the AGM – 50 years.  This was received with acclamation. 
 
* Please Note:  At the Triennial Meeting on 16th March 2024, the Merger 
Discussion Paper was presented and the following amendment was voted on: 
and that branches vote by the 30th day of September”.  This was accepted. 
 

 

GONE HOME  
 
 

2036 John McNair 9yrs – Auckland Branch 21/04/2024 
John had been a lifelong Scouter on Auckland’s North Shore, and he had also 
been very involved, over many decades, with Camp Maynard. 
 
2061 Keith Marsh 7yrs – Auckland Branch 23/04/2024 
Keith had been a long serving Scouter on the North Shore of Auckland, 
holding Warrants at Group, District, Area and later Zone. 
 
1945 Stephen Evans 14yrs – Auckland Branch 30/04/2024 
Most of you who have attended an AGM in the last 20 years, will know Stephen. 
He was passionate about the Baden-Powell Guild and attended every possible 
event he could. Stephen started his Scouting in Swanson Scout Group in West 
Auckland and attended many NZ Scout Jamborees (usually with catering), as 
well as the Korea World Scout Jamboree and the 2007 Centennial Scout Tour 
to UK. We celebrated his life with a memorial service with his family. 

 

WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY 
Held on 5th June 2024 
The Asia-Pacific Region took part in this and 
via a zoom meeting, 40 trees were planted 
in a reserve in Katmandu, Nepal. One of 
them were planted on behalf of NZSGF. 
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FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE 1 Jan 2023 – 31 Dec 2023 
INCOME   2023  2022 
Branch Levy’s   1,500.00 1815.00 
Town and Country Levy’s   255.00 285.00 
NZSGF Travel Fund Levy from Branches   117.00 140.00 
Interest Received – ANZ Cheque Account 263.51 78.94 
Interest Received - ANZ Term Deposit 765.00 330.00 
Donations     34.00 552.00 
Trading Post sales (inc. postage)   57.50 298.10 
Zoom Meeting Contributions  25.00 75.00 
AGM Income (01 Account)  2,786.81  
    $5,803.82 $3574.04 
    
EXPENDITURE   2023 2022 
Postage & Stationery  199.00  
NZSGF Travel Fund @ $1 pp   580.00  
ISGF Levy (+ $20 Bank Fee)   1,181.75  
Te Pukapuka Printing Costs (inc. postage)   237.66 677.88 
Travel & Accommodation   1,973.00  
Trading Post expenses – Badges  788.55 320.00 
Zoom Meeting Expenses (2023 pd in 
advance)  212.86 212.86 
AGM Expenses (01 Account)  2,422.37  
    
  $7,595.19 $1,210.74 
Income over Expenditure 2022   (1,791.37) 2363.30 
    $5,803.82 $3,574.04 
    
STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION as at 31st Dec 2023    
Equity as at 1st January 2023   27,451.08 25,087.78 
Income over Expenditure   (1,791.37) 2,363.30 
   $25,659.71 $27,451.08 
Represented by:-      
ANZ Bank - Cheque Account 00 at 31st December 2023   10,295.27 12,451.08 
ANZ Bank – AGM Account – 01  364.44  
ANZ Bank - Term Deposit   15,000.00  15,000.00 
    $25,659.71 $27,451.08 

National Guildmaster & Examiner    Date:    Treasurer  Date: 
 
 
 

Lesley Bowers   12/01/24   Cheryl Dalzell  12/01/24 
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BRANCH REPORTS 
 
MURIHIKU  
A big congratulations to John MacManus (far left) of the Murihiku branch of the BP 
Guild. John was presented with an Invercargill City Council Civic Honours Award by 
Mayor Nobby Clark on Thursday 6th June at a ceremony in Invercargill. This award is 
for his volunteer service to scouting and IHC. John has been a lifelong member of 
many Scout groups across Southland for more than 60 years. During this time he has 
helped shape the lives of many children and has been seen as a positive role model 
and mentor for many. He said the Scout motto - to do his best to do his duty to God 
and his country and to help other people at all times - had been modelled by his 
family and made it a natural thing to want to act. 
Well done John on receiving your award - it is well deserved!! 
 

 
 

 

Central Otago Branch 
The Central Otago B-P Guild is looking to run a fellowship weekend "Scouting 
and Guiding throughout the Ages" in Alexandra from 6th-8th September 
2024. 
I am just seeking interest from around the Guilds to see if this is going to be 
viable to organise. Please let me know if you are keen? 
Kaye Jopson 
027 418 0044 
kayedoublej@gmail.com 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10161624710916385&set=gm.2128217000888487&idorvanity=798836303826570&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWVjXWmEDg1Z2p75LMYOxquYzaW1-_sdvEZQouVTOjXfsN26dvmltoDdWbXtkWXkN8dfBuZ_UiefeGzzEc-Ztih0GIEjl_I43_xzK11UqB0eCaBy-Q29n-RFK5C3g3bm_g0KdfsOkN3BMsNSY0PO8GWgBsVcs1pEiJav7bglRYSyGfLpLD1UErlPneOeRHWgjjpsale9e2qnNg7Cgu8HpBw&__tn__=EH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10161624710916385&set=gm.2128217000888487&idorvanity=798836303826570&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWVjXWmEDg1Z2p75LMYOxquYzaW1-_sdvEZQouVTOjXfsN26dvmltoDdWbXtkWXkN8dfBuZ_UiefeGzzEc-Ztih0GIEjl_I43_xzK11UqB0eCaBy-Q29n-RFK5C3g3bm_g0KdfsOkN3BMsNSY0PO8GWgBsVcs1pEiJav7bglRYSyGfLpLD1UErlPneOeRHWgjjpsale9e2qnNg7Cgu8HpBw&__tn__=EH-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/798836303826570/user/1215662209/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVfOEzT02fZceAdwOyb8Rwetnveu1_HHCOxMYpxFKcHm4Xg7f8ov-QTmO-Fn2_MJu613rByUAY7Mfm6L2MuNeESKNEbh75_JVduUzSCRfUJ8KUP3GQRs6fDiXzNfKcwJjUCoTQL_E8TQty-U5ueqV9_Od_1c88aQeaBhH3yGY6C0qe9ss_2cMe1jDJAoBW6ov2anCK3nZJS5DjjPNskgkt2E_lQGbSyVdoAKSazNpg5fg&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10161624710916385&set=gm.2128217000888487&idorvanity=798836303826570&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWVjXWmEDg1Z2p75LMYOxquYzaW1-_sdvEZQouVTOjXfsN26dvmltoDdWbXtkWXkN8dfBuZ_UiefeGzzEc-Ztih0GIEjl_I43_xzK11UqB0eCaBy-Q29n-RFK5C3g3bm_g0KdfsOkN3BMsNSY0PO8GWgBsVcs1pEiJav7bglRYSyGfLpLD1UErlPneOeRHWgjjpsale9e2qnNg7Cgu8HpBw&__tn__=EH-R
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Auckland Branch 

 

18th February Auckland BP Guild held their AGM at Columbus Cafe on the 

Northshore. It was a great way to catch up with most of our members with a 

lovely afternoon tea. 

Steve invested Paul Phillips into the Guild, welcome Paul. 

The Mahurangi Zone Leader Alfred Reynolds came to present Steve Hurley 

our Guildmaster with The Lifetime Service Award; Congratulations to Steve. 

It’s was a great way to spend a beautiful Sunday afternoon. 

 

 

In May we had a very interesting outing to the Polish Museum on Sunday and 

while there invested a new member, Simon Carter.  

From Cheryl Davey 
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LITTLE JOHN BRANCH    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Aurora Australis over Rissington Cemetery, 11th May 2024 
 
 

 
 
ANZAC Day service at Rissington, in Napier, which Little John Branch 
members attended 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=2658759300948869&set=pcb.2037156876661167&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVPI1F04zmuTGO57qQ6Lfbp0dCnan6IHuu599zsMCzvTglORkVLCmKFyDzqaIXfKgtCfHibWBH6D1a8RXVjR8MrNBnI1lFrfr-iVdPo9aZACN53hCJpriA5dsRrVe9MDC0m70n1Ai7s0DzWWs6UfvXY7RD7G0v1v8_09TpEh4LAwXGPDsqaUa--QtyWzrYtNmg&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=2658759300948869&set=pcb.2037156876661167&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVPI1F04zmuTGO57qQ6Lfbp0dCnan6IHuu599zsMCzvTglORkVLCmKFyDzqaIXfKgtCfHibWBH6D1a8RXVjR8MrNBnI1lFrfr-iVdPo9aZACN53hCJpriA5dsRrVe9MDC0m70n1Ai7s0DzWWs6UfvXY7RD7G0v1v8_09TpEh4LAwXGPDsqaUa--QtyWzrYtNmg&__tn__=*bH-R
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B-P GUILD NATIONAL TEAM & BRANCH OFFICERS 2024 
 

National Guildmaster/Deputy/Secretary/Treasurer/Patron: 2024 
Guildmaster: Graham Johnson, Unit 2/161 Vigor Brown Street, Napier 4110        

Email: tina_johnson@hotmail.co.nz                       
027 227 4127 

Deputy Ms Lesley Bowers, Villa 135/52 Condor Dr, Pyes Pa, Tauranga 3112 
Email: lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz  

027 283 3309 

Secretary:  Glenys Kirby, 38/83 Tait Drive, Greenmeadows, Napier 4112 
Email: glenyskirby@xtra.co.nz 

021 202 2177 

Treasurer: Graham Johnson, Unit 2/161 Vigor Brown Street, Napier 4110        
Email: tina_johnson@hotmail.co.nz                       

027 227 4127 

Patron: Margaret Blair-Young, 63 Mary St., Invercargill  
Mob: 027 366 6808 Email: margby63@xtra.co.nz 

03 217 3111 

 
Auckland Branch: 2024 
Guildmaster: Steve Hurley, 3 Jessmae Place, Hillcrest 0627 

Email: steve@hurley.net.nz 
027 567 8679 

Deputy 
Guildmaster: 

Lesley Bowers, Villa 135/52 Condor Dr, Pyes Pa, Tauranga 3112 
Email: lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz  

027 283 3309 

Secretary: Vicki Hurley, 3 Jessmae Pl, Hillcrest 0627 
Email: vicki@hurley.net.nz 

021 678 679 

Treasurer: Warren Whyte, 26 Hopkins Cres., Kohimarama 1071  
Email: wandjwhyte@xtra.co.nz 

09 528 4824 

 
Central Otago Branch: 2024 
Guildmaster: Kaye Jopson, 26 Keithmore Road, Rosebank, Balclutha 9230 

kayedoublej@gmail.com 
027 418 0044 

Secretary: Jean Mowat, 85 Ventry St, Alexandra 9320 
jean.mowat@outlook.com 

027 734 4778 

Treasurer: Mr Trevor Dyke, 307 Springvale Road RD1 Alexandra 9391 
Mobile 021 330 291; Email:  famdyke@xtra.co.nz 

021 330 291 

 
Christchurch Branch: 2024 
Guildmaster: Jo Read, 51 Halliwell Ave, Papanui, Christchurch 8052 

Email:  jo.read2020@gmail.com 
03 352 7307 

Secretary: Yvonne Hopkins, 1/64 Ben Nevis Dr, Christchurch 8042 03 342 5920 

Treasurer: Kath Kilgour, V142, 147 Cavendish Rd, Christchurch 8051 03 359 8603 

 
 
Nelson Branch: 2024 
Guildmaster / 
Treasurer / 
Secretary 

Allan Lockyer, 70 Panorama Drive, Nelson 7011 
Mob: 021 082 82884 Email: allanlockyer49@gmail.com 

03 538 0805 

 

mailto:lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz
mailto:steve@hurley.net.nz
mailto:lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz
mailto:famdyke@xtra.co.nz
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Little John Branch: 2024 
Guildmaster: Barbara Taylor, 902 Duke St Hastings 4120 

Email: taylorsway@xtra.co.nz 
027 870 9477  

Secretary:  Rosina Wong-Hughes, 1/211 Charles St Hastings 4120 
Email: rosinah31@gmail.com 

027 394 0590 

Treasurer: Rosina Wong-Hughes, 1/211 Charles St Hastings 3120  
Email: rosinah31@gmail.com 

027 394 0590 

 
 

Murihiku Branch: 2024 
Guildmaster: John MacManus 17 Duke Street Invercargill  9810  

Mob: 021 293 2572 Email: john.and.janet.macmanus@gmail.com 
03 217 4200 

Secretary: Yvonne Fowler, 540 Yarrow St, Invercargill 9810 
Mobile: 027 315 1089 

03 217 3998 

Treasurer: Russell Walker, 99 Centre St., Invercargill 9812 
Email: russelljw@xtra.co.nz 

03 216 6089 

      
                       
Wanganui-Manawatu Branch: 2024 
Guildmaster: Allan Giles, 333 Brandon Hall Rd, RD1, Bulls 4894 06 322 1449 

Secretary / 
Treasurer: 

Lorna Goodwin, 317 Albert St., Palmerston North 4410 
Mob: 027 623 3349  

06 357 9721 

Email 
Contact  
for Branch: 

Yvonne Parsons, thriftwood@xtra.co.nz 06 329 2502 

 
 
 
It is with regret that, as from May 2024, and due to ill health and aging membership, 

the Blenheim Branch has decided to close. Some of their members will continue 

their association with the B-P Guild by becoming Town and Country members. 

Following consultation and a meeting with the National Deputy Guildmaster, their 

remaining funds have been donated to a local Scout Group, who they have had a 

long association with. 

 

NZSGF Webite 

The New Zealand Scout and Guide Fellowship website is now up and running. 

Log in to view history and how we all inter-link with each other. 

Here is the browser link: https://nzsgf.org.nz/ 

For any queries, please contact Steve Hurley on 027 567 8679 or 

steve@hurley.net.nz 

 

 

 

mailto:taylorsway@xtra.co.nz
mailto:rosinah31@gmail.com
mailto:rosinah31@gmail.com
mailto:john.and.janet.macmanus@gmail.com
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Te Pukapuka Directory - Baden-Powell Guild 2024 
Patron: Margaret Blair-Young   Ph: 03 217 3111 Mob: 027 366 6808 
63 Mary Street, Invercargill 9810   margby63@xtra.co.nz 
National Guildmaster/Treasurer: Graham Johnson Ph: 027 227 4127    
Unit 2/161 Vigor Brown Street, Napier 4110        tina_johnson@hotmail.co.nz                       
National Deputy Guildmaster: Lesley Bowers   Ph: 027 283 3309 
Villa 135/52 Condor Dr, Pyes Pa, Tauranga 3112 lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz                                                                          
National Secretary:  Glenys Kirby         Ph 021 202 2177 
38/83 Tait Drive, Greenmeadows, Napier 4112 glenyskirby@xtra.co.nz 
Trading Post: Lesley Bowers      Ph: 027 283 3309 
Villa 135/52 Condor Dr, Pyes Pa, Tauranga 3112 lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz                                   
Te Pukapuka Editor: Lesley Bowers     Ph: 027 283 3309 
Villa 135/52 Condor Dr, Pyes Pa, Tauranga 3112 lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz 

New Zealand Scout and Guide Fellowship Inc. (NZSGF inc.) 
President: Barbara Dowding     Ph: 021 044 3266 
301/79 Merlot Dr, Greenmeadows, Napier 4110 barbaradowding87@gmail.com 

Vice President: Gary Froggatt      Ph: 027 281 7045 
10 Derry Street, Greenlane, Auckland 105  gfroggatt@xtra.co.nz 

International Secretary: Steve Hurley       Ph: 021 124 5864  
3 Jessmae Place, Hillcrest, Auckland 0627  steve@hurley.net.nz                                             

Secretary: Raewyn Matthews      Ph: 027 362 2676 
Villa 39 Tasman Village, 2 Seales St Morrinsville 3300   keith.raewyn@outlook.com 

Treasurer: Barbara Wilson      Ph: 027 273 7932 
Harakeke, 336 Waihakeke Rd, RD2 Carterton 5792   adbwilson@farmside.co.nz 

Committee Member: Jo Trent      Ph: 07 827 5734 
34 Williams Street, Cambridge 3434    jotsimama@actrix.co.nz 

LSGF Rep:  Mike Crane       Ph: 027 693 8141 
40 Roser Avenue, Kerikeri 0230    cranemm@hotmail.com 
Girl Guiding Rep:        alumnae@ggnz.org.nz                   

Baden-Powell Guild Rep: Graham Johnson    Ph: 027 227 4127 
Unit 2/161 Vigor Brown Street, Napier 4110        tina_johnson@hotmail.co.nz                       

Asia Pacific Committee Rep: Lesley Bowers   Ph: 027 283 3309 
Villa 135/52 Condor Dr, Pyes Pa, Tauranga 3112 lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz                                                                          

Stamp Bank - North Island: Gerry McBride   Ph: 09 444 0258 
100 Bruce Rd, Glenfield, Auckland 0629  gmcbnz@gmail.com 

Stamp Bank – South Island: Helen Mitchell   Ph: 03 688 0468 
105 Domain Ave, Kensington, Timaru 7910  james.mitchell@farmside.co.nz 

 

mailto:barbaradowding87@gmail.com
mailto:keith.raewyn@outlook.com
mailto:adbwilson@farmside.co.nz
mailto:jotsimama@actrix.co.nz
mailto:cranemm@hotmail.com
mailto:alumnae@ggnz.org.nz
mailto:gmcbnz@gmail.com
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TRADING POST – 2024 Prices 
 

B-P Guild Scarf $6.00 each 

  

  
                                         B-P Guild Woggle 

  
$1.50 each 

Shoulder Flashes $1.50 pair 

 

                                                   Shirt Membership Badge 
  

0.80c each 

Membership Brooches 
(replacement only) $5.00 each 

 

B-P Guild Scarf Badge   

  

$1.50 each 

 
NZ Scout & Guide Fellowship  

                                       Metal Lapel Badge 

  
$4.00 each 

B-P/Trefoil Swap badge $1.00 each 

  

                                                                                      
King Charles III Coronation 

Cloth Badge   

      $2.00 each 

Round B-P Guild Badge 
(with pin) $1.50 each 
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No Charge 

 

Membership 
Application          

Forms 

 
 Leather Bookmark (different 

colours) 
  

$2.00                                          

Jamboree Recruitment 
Badge, NZSGF - B-P Guild, 
Trefoil Guild, LSGF 

  

  
 

  $2.50 
 

$3.00 for 5   

  
Letter Cards (with envelopes) 

NZSGF Triennial Conference                
Cloth Badge 2018 $2.00  

  

$2.00 

 

NZSGF Cloth Badge 
For scarf or uniform 

    Queen’s Platinum 
   Jubilee Cloth Badge $2.00 

 

 
 
 
Contact: The Baden-Powell Guild of NZ (Inc)  
C/o Villa 135/52 Condor Drive, Pyes Pa, Tauranga 3112 
 
Contact: Lesley Bowers on lesley.bowers@xtra.co.nz or 027 283 3309 
with your order to obtain postage costs, before payment can be 
arranged 

mailto:esley.bowers@xtra.co.nz

